
August 2013

Commodore’s  Choice   

August 2nd        Races for the Roses Skippers’

                         Meeting

August 3rd        Race for the Roses

                         Look for Corrie’s article for all the
                        fun details!  Notice of Race is on
                        the PBYC website 
                        (pensacolabeach-yc.org )

                        under events for August 3rd.

August 5th  to August 9th.    PBYC/ Key Sailing

                         Junior Sailing Camp

                         Volunteers and junior sailors

                        welcome!   Click on Junior Sailing
                        on our website for applications and
                        Information or call Cindy McBride
                        572-3049.

                                   

August 10th     W.A.V.E. 

                        Area yacht clubs join together to
                        take wounded American veterans
                        out for a day on the water. Details
                        are available on our website.  Click

                        on events for August 10th.

August 24th Big Mouth Regatta

                       Out to the Sea Buoy and back to
                       claim the title of fastest boat in the

                       bay!  The NOR will be on events for

                       August 24th.

26th Annual Race for the Roses 

We weren't going to do much and then 
the Commodore talked to me......
Well you know how it goes. When the 

Commodore speaks I am the sucker :)
Anyway, I promised to be in charge of the food and 
then started talking to some of the ladies who usually 
are involved with organizing the events around the 

Race for the Roses. Before we knew it we had a 
meeting planned and the event has a life of its own. 
Debbie Belger, Ellen Hunt, Karen Kriegel, Julie 
Connerly, Anne Geisel, Shelia Jackson and your's 

truly put the whole event together in an hour. This 
does not include the Fleet's part of the NOR etc. Just 
the party! Roses are ordered, tank tops are ordered, 

food for Saturday is delegated, publicity is taken care 
of, letter to ask for donations is done and all the lists 
are made. The Committee Members of previous Race 
for the Roses regattas have kept records that make 

putting the event together a snap. Now we just need 
to have a list of volunteers. So sign up for clean up,
donations of food, money or gifts and any other task 
that comes with the planning.  Personally I won't be 

sailing anymore after my last Race for the Roses 
adventure.  It does however give  me the chance to 
play hostess together with Shelia on PBYC's behalf.   
 On Friday Night we're planning the Skippers’ 

Meeting with some donated appetizers.

Saturday..........we sail! May the weather Gods be 

with us! 

Saturday evening the menu is BBQ with side dishes 
for a small donation of $5.00. Followed by Trophies 

and a raffle of very cool donated gift items.

Afterwards, we all drink rum and brag about our 
accomplishments!

- Corrie

 General Membership Meeting

 Thursday August 15th, 7:00 PM



From The Membership Corner....

Please make sure to let Andrea know if you change ,

any of your contact information (i.e. mailing address,
phone number EMAIL ADDRESS, etc).
Send it to Andrea Pedersen, andreazern@gmail.com.
Thank you.

Membership Report
Accepted New Members

 * George & Desneige Atteberry

     Pensacola Beach, FL

PBYC Sale Bag
 If you have a sailing or yacht club 
related item you would like to sell 

this is the place to be. Send your 
item information and/or picture to 
Mike Douglas to be included in the 
Spreader, mdouglas@mail.com.

It's this simple:

From: Corrie Keich email: Dutchick@aol.com

phone: 850-712-8756
For Sale:
A propeller shaft for sale that was donated to the 
club. I will bring it in to the club. Best offer! The 

money will be donated to the club.

From: Corrie Keich email: Dutchick@aol.com phone 

850-712-8756
For Sale:
A coaster set with our very own logo or, if you like, 
with your customized image. All proceeds go to The 

Pensacola Orphanage and to the club. Price per set
$20.00.  Price per piece $ 5.00. Some are for sale at 
the PBYC bar or if you wish to customize yours,
you can email me at Dutchick@aol.com with the 

image and I will have them made for you.
They are boxed  and come  with an attractive wood 
holder. 

photo by Larry Geisel, "played with by Julie"

 Here's PBYC's Sunday afternoon paddleboard and 
kayakers who braved the squalls to venture out to dirty 
bird island Sunday on July 21.  New coordinates placed 
dirty bird island at Dunbar's beach for those who didn't 

want to battle upwind too far to get back home--which 
made those of us who weren't Dunbars, beat it back 
towards PBYC just before the skies opened 
up....eecckkk)  

  
Julie

 Rear Commodore’s Report

              Thanks to everyone for coming out to the first-

ever, Low Country Shrimp Boil on July 20. I am pleased 
that we had a good turnout. I also appreciate all of the 
help I received for this event.  Thanks to Mark and RZ for 
doing all the cooking, to Genella and Mark for setting up 

the dining room, and to Becky for serving up the food.   
You know it was a lot of work, but I am a foodie and I love 
doing this sort of entertaining. I hope we will have similar 
events in the near future. The next event will be a 

Psychedelic 60’s event with everyone dressing up in their 
funkiest 60’s garb. Will have to dig out my bellbottom 
jeans and love beads…sure I have them somewhere. Prize 

for the hippest outfit!! Look for e-mail blast on this 
event—hopefully, in September. As for the first 
paddleboard event on July 21, the very windy weather 
kept most people away, however, there were a few brave 

souls who did paddleboard or kayak. Hopefully, we can 
have Sunday afternoons of paddleboarding, kayaks, lasers 
and whatever floats for anyone who is interested. Meet on 
bird island at 1:00. Whoever wants to join in, just be 

there.   YOLO!! 

-Shelia

 General Membership Meeting

 Thursday August 15th, 7:00 PM



 Wounded American Veterans 

Event (WAVE)
  On Saturday, August 10th 9AM - 4PM, at De Luna 
Plaza in downtown Pensacola, Six Gulf Coast Yacht 
Clubs will be hosting a Day on the Bay to honor our 

disabled veterans and their families.    
 All disabled veterans are invited free of charge to 
enjoy boat rides, and learn a bit about the sport of 
sailing   There will be handicap sailing 

demonstrations by US Olympian Sailor Brad Kendall 
and information provided by various veteran 
organizations along with water safety training 
offered by the US Coast Guard.  A complimentary 

lunch and live entertainment will also be provided.
  All veterans MUST Register to participate.  Please 
go to http://www.beentheresailedthat.com/ to 
register online.  

 Other questions please call Jan Wilson at  850-341-
1399.   If you are an insured boat owner who would 
like to have your boat participate please call John 

Farris at 850-305-9653. 

Knost Regatta Invitation

 
You are cordially invited to join the 

Pass Christian Yacht Club 

as we celebrate the 
76th Commodore Bernard L. Knost 
All Ladies Championship Regatta. 

Come and support the ladies of the 

Gulf Yachting Association as they 
compete for the coveted 

Knost Trophy and Banner. 

Saturday, August 10 
Sunday, August 11 

Website Login
The PBYC website has been upgraded to support
Internet Explorer, version 10 (IE10).  Previously

when users of IE10 clicked on “login”, the login 
screen did not appear.  Please email Mike Douglas 
at, mdouglas@mail.com, if any other issues with the 

website occur or if you need assistance with the 
using the website.

Operational Procedures
Earlier this year I mentioned that your 2013 Board of 
Directors assembled some operational procedures.  
These are not by-laws. They are guidelines to help
transition from one year to the next. Several of you 

have mentioned you would like a refresher so they
appear in the following paragraphs.  Hope you find this 
informative.

Anne Geisel
PBYC Commodore 2013

COMMODORE HANDBOOK OF OPERATIONAL 

PROCEDURES 

  Current 2013

1. Budgets

Club Budget : duty of Commodore
Bar Budget:  Vice Commodore
Fleet Budget: Fleet Captain

Rear Budget: Rear Commodore
Budgets must be approved and posted (online and 

bulletin board) by January 1st.  Prior preparation is 
suggested by Sept or Oct.  Incoming and outgoing 
boards attend the December board meeting for 
finalization.  Approved budgets may be adjusted 

with board approval. Expenditures over approved 
budgets will not be reimbursed unless the
treasurer makes a decision to do so.

2. Reimbursements

Reimbursements requests  need approval from the
Cost-center chairperson ( Commodore, Vice, Fleet,  

Rear) before being turned in to the treasurer.
       
3. Ready cash Rule of Thumb

Need $20,000 in cash accounts January 1st to last 
until dues renewal. Surplus money may be

deposited to the Building Fund Jan 1st at the
recommendation of the treasurer and board.

 4. Commodore Folder

 Keep a three ring binder with by-laws,  Spreader 
issues, minutes, P&Ls, cash flow reports, GYA 
schedule, Articles of Incorporation,  Lease
Agreement  and handbook of  Operational

Procedures.

5. Send out Request for Agenda Items one 

week prior to Board and General Membership 

meetings.

 6. Update Signature Cards 

Update at January meeting. Coastal Bank and 
Trust
 Current 1/1/2013.

 7. As a rule , Regattas and Events should 

plan to break even or better.

 8. Sales tax.

When setting costs, make note that fees, dues, 
etc. are subject to sales tax ( approx. 12%).

9. Secretary is to post Minutes of Board and 

GM meetings online when approved.

10. Submit all info to GYA in December as

requested for their Handbook.
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

2:00PM - 8:00PM CLOSED CLOSED 5:30PM - UNTIL 5:30PM - UNTIL 5:30PM - 11:30PM 2:00PM - 12:00AM

1
Tacos, Tacos
6 PM

2 3

Race for the 

Roses - PBYC

4
Paddle board
1:00 PM
Bird Island

5

Junior Sailing 

Camp - PBYC

6

Junior Sailing 

Camp - PBYC

7

Junior Sailing 

Camp - PBYC

8
Tacos, Tacos
6 PM
Junior Sailing 
Camp - PBYC

9

Junior Sailing 

Camp - PBYC

10

W.A.V.E.

11
Paddle board
1:00 PM
Bird Island

12 13

BOARD MEETING

6:30 PM

14 15
Tacos, Tacos
6 PM

General 

Membership 

Meeting

7:00 PM

16 17

18
Paddle board
1:00 PM
Bird Island

19 20 21 22
Tacos, Tacos
6 PM

23 24
- Big Mouth
Regatta - PBYC
- Commodores 
Regatta -PYC

25
Paddle board
1:00 PM
Bird Island

26 27 28

SPREADER DEADLINE

29
Tacos, Tacos
6 PM

30 31
GYA Liptons
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

2:00PM - 8:00PM CLOSED CLOSED 5:30PM - UNTIL 5:30PM - UNTIL 5:30PM - 11:30PM 2:00PM - 12:00AM

1
Paddle board
1:00 PM

Bird Island

2 3 4 5
Tacos, Tacos
6 PM

6 7

Commodore 

Cup #3 - NYC

8
Paddle board
1:00 PM

Bird Island

9 10

BOARD MEETING

6:30 PM

11 12
Tacos, Tacos
6 PM

13 14

Cruising

Couple

Regatta -PYC

15
Paddle board
1:00 PM
Bird Island

16 17 18 19
Tacos, Tacos
6 PM

20 21

Pier and Back - 

PBYC

22
Paddle board
1:00 PM
Bird Island

23 24 25 26
Tacos, Tacos
6 PM

27

SPREADER DEADLINE

28
PYC #1

29
Paddle board
1:00 PM
Bird Island

30



_____________________________________________________________________________

Correspondence to the Executive Board, requiring important actions on the board’s part, must 
be signed by the member(s) requesting such action.  Unsigned requests cannot be acted upon 
._____________________________________________________________________________

C
L
U

B

H
O

U
R

S

Commodore  Anne Geisel
      c 982.3667      annegeisel17@att.net

Vice-Commodore  Mike Pedersen
      c 291.3380              mcpedersen@yahoo.com

Rear Commodore             Shelia Jackson
  c  637.4897               sjackson141@cox.net

Secretary          Debbie Belger
      c 712.9610    dlbelger@aol.com

Treasurer  Paul Barrett
      c  313.6635        pcarrbarrett@hotmail.com

Fleet Captain 

The Spreader is published monthly by Pensacola Beach Yacht Club, a member of the Gulf Yacht-
ing Association.  Circulation includes all PBYC members and GYA affiliated clubs.  Contributions of 

stories, news, or photographs are welcome.  All submissions must be received by the Spreader 
deadline shown on the activities calendar.  Mail submissions to the address above or email to the 
Spreader Editor as listed at right.

Pensacola Beach Yacht Club

Following positions report to the Fleet Captain:
    GYA Offshore Council Rep.     David Johnson
           c 292.8414       djsurfer69@yahoo.com
    GYA One-design Rep.                David Johnson
            c 292.8414       djsurfer69@yahoo.com
    GYA PHRF Area Handicapper    David Dunbar
            c 341.8586       dcdunbar@hotmail.com
    GYA Coordinator   
    Power Boat Rep.     Lee Hargrove 
.           c 292.4783         clharg1@gmail.com
    Junior Sailing Representative   Anne Geisel
       c 982.3667        annegeisel17@att.net
    Multihull Representative   Mark Smith
.              nacra20@cox.net

Following positions report to the Secretary:
    Membership Coordinator   Andrea Pedersen
           c         andreazern@gmail.com
    Webmaster/Spreader Editor  Mike Douglas
       c 572.6321                   mdouglas@mail.com

Following positions report to the Vice-Commodore: 
     General Manager, Bar & Facilities  Mark Smith
                                                  pbycbarmgr@gmail.com
     
 Following position reports to the Commodore: 
    Fleet Counsel    Joe Hammons
            h 932.5271         jhammons@bellsouth.net

 General Membership Meeting

 Thursday August 15th, 7:00 PM


